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PROPOSAL:
A Text Amendment to adopt portions of the Willoughby District Land Use Plan as part of the CBJ Comprehensive Plan
The City and Borough of Juneau Code states in CBJ §49.10.170(a) that one of the duties of the Planning Commission is Comprehensive Plan review.  Furthermore, CBJ §49.10.170(d) requires the Commission to make recommendations to the Assembly on all proposed amendments to this title, zonings and re-zonings, indicating compliance with the provisions of this title and the Comprehensive Plan.  

Attachments
Attachment A
Background information on the draft Willoughby District Land Use Plan from Heather Marlow, Manager, Lands and Resources Division

Attachment B
Proposed amendments to the draft Willoughby District Land Use Plan by the Title 49 Committee
Attachment C
Email from Commissioner Bennett, comments on the draft Willoughby District Land Use Plan
BACKGROUND
The Willoughby District Land Use Plan was prepared in anticipation of several large projects in the area, including the State Library Archive Museum (SLAM) project, improvements to Whittier Street and extension of the Seawalk.   This plan is intended be an aspirational blue print for future development of the area.  Chapter 5, which is proposed to be adopted as part of the CBJ Comprehensive Plan, makes recommendations for implementation actions such as amendments to the zoning code.
The draft plan developed by a consultant team of Sheinberg and Associates, North Wind Architects, Walker Macy and Kittleson Associates, at the direction of CBJ’s Division of Land Management.  The plan was presented to the Planning Commission at their regular meeting on August 9, 2011.  The Commission referred the plan to the Title 49 Committee for further review and a recommendation for action.  Information showing the timeline of the project and comments from the Affordable Housing Commission and Juneau Commission on Sustainability are found in Attachment A.  Attachment A was compiled by the Lands and Resources Manager, Heather Marlow specifically for the Title 49 Committee. 
The Title 49 Committee met December 13, 2011, December 28, 2011, and January 9, 2012, to discuss the Willoughby District Land Use Plan.  At the meeting of January 9, 2012, they made specific recommendations for amendments to the draft plan, primarily Chapter 5, which will be adopted as a part of the Comprehensive Plan.  Their recommendations are shown in detail in Attachment B.
Furthermore, comments from Commissioner Bennett, a member of the Title 49 Committee, are included as Attachment C.  These comments are broader in scope than the recommendations of the Committee, and warrant some discussion by the entire Commission.  The main points of Commissioner Bennett’s comments (as determined by staff) are:
· How the area functions today;
· Unique features currently present in the study area, that are valued by the community, are not supported by the draft Plan but instead are discarded;

· How people (primarily the Native community) use the area today and the impacts of proposed changes to that use;
· Thriving local businesses are to be removed from the study area;

· Concern that concepts from Oregon are not appropriate to Juneau.
RECOMMENDATION
Staff recommends that the Commission, based on, previously discussed amendments to the draft plan, recommend adoption by the CBJ Assembly.   
